BOARD MEETING - SPRING SEMINAR- GREAT WOLF LODGE, MASON, OHIO

APRIL 22, 2009
President Linda Lutts called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

ATTENDEES:
Linda Lutts, President, Sharonville

Clyde Bellinger, Vice President, Coldwater
Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside


Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin

Cindy Bitter, Past President, Upper Arlington 
Karen Woodward, CE rep, Gahanna
Angela Zeleznik, NE rep, Independence

Kathy Kaluger, SE rep, St. Clairsville
June Allison, SW rep, Yellow Springs

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the board meeting minutes from September 24, 2008.  There were no corrections or additions.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Cindy Bitter.  The minutes were approved.

Education committee chair Karen Woodward gave the education committee report.  She stated everything was ready for the conference tomorrow.  She announced the fall conference will once again be at the Dublin Embassy Suites, as we are in the final year of a two year contract.  The conference is scheduled for Thursday, September 24, 2009 and Friday, September 25, 2009.  Karen asked the board if we wanted to renew another two year contract with Embassy.  She has heard many compliments of the hotel.  The location and rates are good and the attendees appreciate the amenities.  The board agreed to have Karen investigate renewing the contract.  
Karen continued by saying on November 14, 2008, the education committee met and went over the evaluations from the fall conference.  We have received several requests for a roundtable discussion, so that may be included in the 2009 fall conference.  Currently we have $2341.00 in the education fund and will spend $300.00 tomorrow for speakers.  

We discussed the Urban University Program funding letter.  This letter is to encourage legislators to fund UPP in the new budget, which helps fund programs such as the Kent State certification program.  Karen said in a couple of months the education committee will meet with Kent State and at that time will find out how our program will be impacted.  

Karen also mentioned the Judy Penn fund and how the municipal clerks association is now starting their own scholarship fund.  Karen mentioned changing the name of the Judy Penn fund to the Judy Penn Scholarship fund.

Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 23, 2009 with an ending balance of $26,938.79.  The report was approved and filed for audit.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Janice discussed the website.  Our domain name was renewed and the member list is published on the website, as discussed in the last meeting.  She encouraged everyone to send her information for posting on the website.  

Janice also announced we are using different name tags for the conference.  She obtained a list of attendees from Marcia Soos and printed a name tag for everyone on the list.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Linda Lutts discussed the new officer elections for 2010-2011 and that we need a nominating committee.  She asked the area representatives to find two people from their area to serve on the committee.  The qualifications of an officer are to be a member in good standing and a full time clerk for a minimum of three years.  
Linda Lutts presented a request for a refund consideration from the 2008 fall seminar.  After discussion, it was decided to abide by the refund policy and no refund will be issued.  

Linda discussed the recent news of mayor’s courts not registering with the Supreme Court of Ohio.  A recent news release reported 100 mayor’s courts missed the January 15, 2009 deadline to register.  The problem with the information is that there are some courts that did register in time and received confirmation.  Yet, somehow, maybe through a computer error, these courts were listed as not registering in time.  Linda encouraged everyone who was in this situation to write a letter to the Supreme Court alerting them of the error.  
Linda mentioned that the association is still retaining the services of our lobbyist.

Angie Zeleznik discussed Jim Trakas, who has a consulting business called Excellence Solutions of Ohio.  He has offered to orchestrate a public relations campaign to promote mayor’s courts service to the community.  Linda will have Angie make the announcement to the association tomorrow at the business meeting and will obtain direction from the association before proceeding further.

Linda discussed HB 215, which directs the court as of April 7, 2009 to send $1.50 collected as the Indigent Drivers Alcohol Treatment Fund to the municipality where the municipal court is located instead of to the state.  Linda stressed getting a legal opinion regarding where to send this money, as different municipalities have different requirements.  
Cindy Bitter mentioned her municipality has decided to follow 44 – 47 of the Rules of Superintendence which go into effect July 1, 2009.  The rule states personal identifiers shall be omitted prior to filing.  Therefore, the officer has to include a separate form containing personal identifiers with each ticket instead of writing them on the ticket.  She obtained an example of a form Franklin County Municipal Court is going to use and will use a similar form.

Cindy Bitter motioned to adjourn the meeting, with a second from Angie Zeleznik.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Submitted by Secretary Janice Speicher
